
Berne, 10 October 2022

International Bureau Circular 171
Ghana – Illegal postage stamp issue

Dear Sir/Madam,

The designated operator of GHANA, Ghana Post Company Limited (Ghana Post), 
would like to inform other Union member countries and their designated operators 
that it has recently learned of the circulation of an illegal postage stamp issue in the 
name of Ghana, entitled “Mahatma Gandhi and Martin Luther King” (as shown in 
Annex 1).

It wishes to point out that these postage stamps have not been designed or issued 
by Ghana Post (as the relevant stamp issuing authority for Ghana), nor has Ghana 
Post given any formal authorization for their issuance by third parties.

Union member countries and their designated operators are therefore kindly asked 
to refrain from any form of transaction in this illegal postage stamp issue, and to reject 
any acceptance thereof for postal prepayment or philatelic purposes.

Ghana Post informs Union member countries and their designated operators that it 
will be addressing this matter domestically by ensuring that its operational and secu-
rity departments remain vigilant against any attempts to use or sell such illegal post-
age stamps on the territory of Ghana.

Ghana Post thanks Union member countries and their designated operators for their 
cooperation in this matter.

Yours faithfully,

Vladyslav Dubenko
Director of Logistics
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